
Book Committee 
 

The Book Committee is made up of the main officials of the Society’s Executive. 
 

 

Seated (R-L): Harry Klein, Dr Benjamin Orenstein and Berl Ickowicz;  
Standing (R-L): Symcha Silver, Lajbke Jakubowicz and Charles Konarski 

 
 

Joint Meeting of the Book Committee 
 

On 4th December 1962, a joint meeting was held with the Seniors of the Society making up 
the Honorary Book Committee and some members of the Book Committee. 
 
The Chairman of the Book Committee, Harry Klein, opened the session and gave a general 
report of the Society’s activities. Lajbke Jakubowicz, Treasurer of the Book Committee, 
reported on the finances for the book. Dr Benjamin Orenstein, the book’s editor, spoke about 
the contents of the publication, stressing the fact that it would bear a general historical 
character and was to constitute an important contribution to the history of the life, struggle 
and destruction of Częstochowa Jewry. 
 
All those present participated in the discussion. The Seniors, the members of the Honorary 
Book Committee, expressed their acknowledgement to the Society’s Executive and to the 
Book Committee for their important and satisfactory activities. At this session, the Seniors 
gave their willing contributions to the Book Fund and encouraged the Book Committee to 
proceed with the work intensively.  
 



At the meeting, Nathan Gelber proposed that a fund of a larger sum of money be created and 
that, from the fund’s interest, a stable annual stipend be established for a student in one of 
the Israeli universities. This proposition was unanimously approved.  
 
 

Honorary Book Committee 
 

 
R-L: George Klein, Nathan Gelber, Harry Berk and Willie Yablon 

 


